**JANUARY 24, 1975** 

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

REMARKS OF THE VICE PRESIDENT
AT THE SWEARING-IN CEREMONY OF MARJORIE LYNCH,
DEPUTY ADMINISTRATOR OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION
BICENTENNIAL ADMINISTRATION,
THE VICE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE
WASHINGTON, D. C.

It is a pleasure to be able to swear-in Marjorie Lynch to one of the top positions in thic Administration and certainly one of the most important ones in commemorating our bicentennial celebration.

I also take a personal satisfaction in this ceremony. My friendship with Marge goes back to our first meeting in Yakima, Washington, in 1953. Marge was County Vice-Chairman then, and I had just joined the Eisenhower Administration.

As we go forward to the 200th anniversary of our independence, I know that the work of Marge Lynch will be instrumental in achieving a commemoration befitting this Nation.

I would like to ask John Warner, Administrator of the American Revolution Bicentennial Administration, to hold the Bible for the swearing-in.

##